SAFETY COMMITTEE

October 2, 2017

The October 2, 2017 Safety Committee meeting was called to order at 4:00 p.m. in Council Chambers by Bill Thornton, Chairman. Safety Committee members present were Rick Roberts, Bill Thornton, and Kenneth Wessler.

Others present included: Scott Washburn, Mayor; Dan Ross, Police Chief; Mike MaGinn, Assistant Fire Chief; Seth Gillig; Brandi Gillig; Arthur Gillig; Liam Gillig; Roger Hetzel; Jessica Hetzel; Dominic Hetzel; Jake Hetzel; Mike Hetzel; Norma Hetzel; Jesse Evilsizer; Jennifer Truman; Adalynn Evilsizer; Al Newell; Corinne Newell; Brian Hemminger, Daily Chief Union; Chanda Neely, Wyandot County News; and Sarah Bennett, Clerk.

The following bills were presented:

<u>-</u>	POLICE	FIRE	MUNI. CT.	GENERAL
AT & T			324.79	
Conduent Government		1899.00		
Four Seasons Heating & Air	4421.00			
Four Seasons Heating & Air	75.00			
Galls		14.99		
Galls		64.99		
Galls	91.83			
Galls	300.21			
Galls	242.00			
Galls	1315.83			
Kerrs Automotive	216.94			
Law Enforcement Seminars	340.00			
Lynn Yeater		60.24		
Mansfield Police Department	600.00			
Positive Promotions	367.30			
Phoenix Safety Outfitters		325.00		
Rebecca Ward			77.40	
Reineke Motors	295.90			
Reineke Motors	68.04			
Reineke Motors	31.65			
Reineke Motors	34.67			
Riverside Radiology	45.00			
Sandy Seifert			206.00	
Sound Solutions		1789.00		
Staples	161.90			
Superior Uniform Sales, Inc.		93.88		
The Lawft	55.74			
Thomson Reuters West			766.02	
Treasurer, State of Ohio	660.00			
US Bank	384.77			
Verizon Wireless	748.60			
Walmart	105.04	37.82		
Wy Co Law Library				2290.94
Yeater's Laundry	176.00			
Total	10737.42	4284.92	1374.21	2290.94

TOTAL BILLS: \$18,687.49

A motion was made by Mr. Thornton, seconded by Mr. Roberts, for the approval and payment of bills totaling \$18,687.49. Upon Voice Vote, all members voted Yes. The Chairman declared the motion carried.

The minutes of the September 5, 2017 Safety Committee meeting, having been mailed to each Safety Committee member, were approved as received.

The minutes of the September 18, 2017 special Safety Committee meeting, having been mailed to each Safety Committee member, were approved as received.

At this time Mayor Washburn swore in Mr. Seth Gillig as Captain of the Upper Sandusky Police Department.

At this time Mayor Washburn swore in Mr. Roger Hetzel as a Lieutenant with the Upper Sandusky Police Department.

At this time Mayor Washburn swore in Mr. Jesse Evilsizer as a Police Officer with the Upper Sandusky Police Department.

Safety Committee members reviewed a letter received from Mr. Richard Gibson, expressing his concerns regarding parking on the east side of North Eighth Street and asking that between West Bigelow Street and Church Street this be changed to "No Parking". Mr. Gibson feels this street is too narrow for on street parking. It was noted that this street was recently repaved as a result of the Sewer Separation Project. Mayor Washburn indicated that this street is currently not lined, but a purchase order has been issued to paint the roadway lines in the entire City and this is expected to take place in the near future. Chief Ross indicated that no other complaints have been received from residents in this area regarding parking along North Eighth Street and he is unaware of any traffic issues that have created parking issues on this street. Chief Ross stated that the Police Department has been monitoring this area. Safety Committee members requested the Police Department continue to monitor the area.

Chief Ross reported that the Police Department's most recent full-time police dispatcher hiree resigned last week and the process to hire another full-time police dispatcher will begin soon.

Chief Ross noted that Police Officer Jesse Evilsizer will begin work on Sunday, October 8, 2017.

Mr. MaGinn reported that the Fire Department is looking to add volunteer firemen in the near future.

Mr. MaGinn also reported that the City's proposed new aerial truck is scheduled to undergo ladder and pump testing soon.

Mayor Washburn reported that he met today with Mrs. Kathy Grasz, Chamber of Commerce, concerning the annual Home for the Holidays Parade to take place on Saturday, December 9, 2017 beginning at 5:00 p.m. and begin at Church Street and end at the Wyandot County Courthouse. Safety Committee members voiced no objections.

Bill Thornton, Chairman

There being no further business, the Chairman declared the meeting adjourned.

Sarah J. Bennett, Clerk